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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill requires the driver of the tow truck or wrecker to use only non-red flashing warning 
lights when he is towing a vehicle and there is no accident involved.  The Revenue and Fiscal 
Affairs Office anticipates this bill will have no expenditure impact to the General Fund, Other 
Funds, or Federal Funds. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on April 6, 2021 
State Expenditure 
Currently, the driver of a tow truck or wrecker may use a mounted, oscillating, rotating, or 
flashing red light only at the scene of an accident.  This bill clarifies that the driver of the tow 
truck or wrecker must use only non-red flashing warning lights when he is towing a vehicle and 
there is no accident involved. 
 
Department of Public Safety.  While the Department of Public Safety screens tow trucks on the 
wrecker rotation list, this bill only relates to the timing of the use of flashing red lights and would 
not impact that screening process. We anticipate this bill will have no expenditure impact on the 
General Fund, Other Funds, or Federal Funds, as it does not materially or fiscally impact state 
agencies. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
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